
Madam Chair and Members of the Committee - 
 
I came yesterday to the hearing and signed up to speak in opposition to HB 3063, although I choose to 
vaccinate my children I feel its my choice make those decisions for my children, alongside the care of our 
doctor.  
 
 
The CDC recommends the second MMR shot between the ages of 4 and 6, yet the way Oregon data is 
pulled from Kindergarten, rather than 1st grade or later, that means that parents who simply wait for 
that one dose until age 6 or 6.5, they would be unable to attend school under this bill even though they 
are still within CDC guidelines.  Even if my daughter were to have 30 of 31 doses she would be denied 
access to education under HB 3063. She has every right to recieve an eduction, as does any child in this 
state, without medical coercion. My family pays taxes for our children to recieve that education. Will 
you exempt my family from paying taxes if my children aren't allowed in the schools if this bill passes? I 
don't think that wouldn't even be considered. Please kill this bill! 
 
Please also take into consideration everything you heard at the hearing, and realize the opposition 
greatly outweighed the support!  
 
Thank you for your time. 
 
Jessica Davidson 
Marion County Oregon 
 
 
 
Note: Please use discretion with your personal information in written testimony (i.e., do not add 
personal information you do not want the public to see). All meeting materials, including your name and 
any personal information contained in the submitted documents, are posted to the Oregon Legislative 
Information System (OLIS) and are accessible to all major search engines, including Google, Bing, and 
Yahoo. 
 


